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PLANNING COMMISSION 
06/25/13 – 017 
 
MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS HELD ON 
TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2013, IN THE COUNCIL-COURT ROOM OF THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 20025 
MACK AVENUE, GROSSE POINTE WOODS, MICHIGAN. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Chair Evola. 
 
Roll Call: Chair Evola 
 Fuller, Gilezan, Hamborsky (7:33 p.m.), Rozycki, Stapleton, Vaughn (7:34 p.m.), 

Vitale 
 
Absent: None 
 
Also Present: Building Official Tutag 
 Recording Secretary Babij Ryska 
 
 
Motion by Gilezan, seconded by Fuller, that Commission Members Hamborsky and Vaughn be 
excused from tonight’s meeting. 
 
MOTION CARRIED by the following vote: 
YES: Evola, Gilezan, Fuller, Rozycki, Stapleton, Vitale 
NO: None 
ABSENT: Hamborsky, Vaughn 
 
 
Motion by Gilezan, seconded by Vitale, that all items on tonight’s agenda be received, placed on 
file, and taken in order of appearance. 
 
MOTION CARRIED by the following vote: 
YES: Evola, Gilezan, Fuller, Rozycki, Stapleton, Vitale 
NO: None 
ABSENT: Hamborsky, Vaughn 
 
 
Chair Evola welcomed Council Member Ketels, as Planning Commission Representative for being in 
attendance at tonight’s meeting. 
 
 
Motion by Vitale, seconded by Stapleton, regarding Approval of Minutes, that the Planning 
Commission Meeting and the Workshop minutes dated May 28, 2013 be approved. 
 
MOTION CARRIED by the following vote: 
YES: Evola, Gilezan, Fuller, Hamborsky, Rozycki, Stapleton, Vaughn, Vitale 
NO: None 
ABSENT: None 
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The next item on the agenda was the Building Official’s Monthly Report. Mr. Tutag reported 
the following: 
 

• Have been in communications with a carrier and their attorney regarding the installation 
of a cellular tower at the Milk River lift station at 1190 Parkway. The project would entail 
a special land use and site plan review. The process may begin at the next meeting. 

• There is still interest in the old Caribou site at 19419 Mack, however, we have not been 
able to contact the property owner.  

• Tonight’s Rivers tour was cancelled due to weather causing unsafe conditions on the 
construction site. We will try again next month. 

• Building Department has been busy. There have not been any foreclosure or vacant 
property permits issued and sales are doing well.  

• Lyla’s Catering is opening at the old Quizno’s location at 20083 Mack Ave. They 
specialize in Mediterranean cuisine.  

• Will have a vacancy list by the next Mayor’s Mack Avenue Business Study Committee 
meeting.  

 
 
Commission Member Fuller gave the June 2013 Council Reports. 

• June 3rd:  Nothing pertaining to the Planning Commission. 
• June 17th:  First reading of the drive-thru ordinance. 

 
Commission Member Gilezan will attend the July Council meetings. 
 
 
The following Subcommittee Reports were provided: 
 
2020 Plan – Commission Member Hamborsky stated that the committee is still working on the 
final product for presentation to the Commission.  
 
Special Sign Ordinance – Commission Member Vaughn stated that the committee will meet 
tomorrow and plan to attend the next Mayor’s Mack Avenue Business Study Committee 
meeting. Council Member Ketels stated that the meeting may be held July 17, 2013 at 6:00 
p.m. 
 
 
Motion by Vaughn, seconded by Vitale, to adjourn at 7:51 p.m. Passed unanimously. 


